EDGEMOOR NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION MEETING MINUTES

The Canterbury School                                      
                                 March 20, 2012
· President Richard Kirby opened our meeting at 6 p.m.

· City Councilman Bill Dudley provided an update of several projects involving Edgemoor:

· The 54th. Avenue Bridge for the Bike Trail is due to be completed by April 20th.

· If we request, a city bench will be added to the triangle park at Wilson and 58th. Avenue.

· City, (Phil Whitehouse), has agreed to add a fence around the playground in Puryear Park.

· He had some discussion, with city’s Mike Connors, about a floating dock on the waterway access ramp.

· No confirmation of waiving Puryear picnic permit fee for our April Cookout.

· There has been some discussion of exempting snipe signs announcing neighborhood meetings from the Sanitation Dept. practice of removing them A.S.A.P.

· There was a brief discussion of Dr. David McKalip’s new digital billboard planned for his yard on 62nd. Avenue N. He has promised to make it available for notices of neighborhood news.
· Our Community Service Officer, Ray Merritt, provided his monthly Crime Report, answered questions from our group, and collected some data on open issues in our neighborhood.
· He reminded us of measures to avoid Identity Theft, which is the fastest crowing crime threat at this time.

· Responding to a question, he noted that our S.P.P.D. is again in a federal accreditation review.

· Though appreciating the “Take home a police car policy”, Ray noted that he must always carry his weapon and police walkie talkie when using his police patrol car.

· Our Sergeant Borrelli is due for promotion to Lieutenant.
· Edgemoor Neighborhood T-shirts are now available for ordering at $15.40 + tax.

· We shared a discussion of the Blog and other features of our Web site= MyEdgemoorNeighborhood.com. Caroline, our Webmaster, is seeking more material to post on her site.

· We heard some further details of the new bridge installation on the bike way at 54th. Avenue. Temporary removal of a high tension line may briefly disrupt the bridge project and the power distribution from the substation. 

· Kathy Cooper, our Picnic Chair., will conduct an organizing meeting April 5th. to prepare for our April 21st. Picnic. There is no barbeque on the menu this year. Paul Kubala will cook hotdogs and hamburgers,We are actively seeking sponsors, (rewarded with park banners and ads on our website), as well as door prizes, (of all sorts), to raffle.
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· We were reminded not to promise federal tax exemption to any of our contributors. Edgemoor does not have 501 (C)3 tax status though we are recognized as Not-for-profit by the state.

· Tom DeMint announced that Dr. McKalip will again contribute $500. to support our Annual Picnic.

· It is hoped that some of the funding supporting the “Blue Way Bike Trail” can be allocated to the project of developing a parking lot and floating dock for our Kayak Launching facility. The development of the Launch could add a maintenance benefit to keep yje canal free flowing to the Bay to reduce chances of overflowing and flooding in the neighborhood, without the use of city funds. This idea has met some resistance from local neighbors and might  not be developed as proposed. 
Our meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.

Conrad Weiser, Secretary pro temp

